The Working Men’s Institute Board of Trustees met on April 20, 2023.
President Fred Frayser called the meeting to order. In attendance were President Fred Frayser, Vice President Nathan Maudlin, Treasurer Connie Weinzapfel, Secretary Tamara Allison, 
Trustee Christine Crews, Director Ryan Rokicki, and Circulation Specialist Shannon DeLap. 
Minutes of the March 16, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically.  Nathan Maudlin moved to accept the minutes. Connie Weinzapfel seconded. Approved.
The Treasurer's Report was then presented by Connie Weinzapfel. Connie Weinzapfel made the motion to ask Robert Bernardin to sell $40,000 in whatever is the best to sell at this time, until July. Nathan Maudlin Seconded. Approved. 
FWMI- None
In Old Business- 
· After a review of the Maclure Room Rental Policy it was discovered that the recent self-defense class held March 18, 2023 by Lawman Tactical was under the umbrella of a non-profit organization. This program was sponsored by the New Harmony Business Associates. The room rental fee was returned to the organization at their last monthly meeting. 
· Ryan Rokicki, Shannon DeLap, and Tamara Allison met to discuss and review materials for the S.T.E.M. area. Connie suggested researching the Posey County Community Foundation for possible funding. 
· Christine reported that they have completed the first Oral History Project with Charles Huck. The next participant will be Rosemary Alsop.

In New Business-
· It was suggested that we find out more about our members. Knowing their strengths would give better insight into which committee they would be better suited to assist. It was also a suggestion that we continue member lectures.
· There was some discussion about several of our long-term projects such as repairing and restoring the fence, new library furniture, and repairing and restoring the Harry Hawkins mural in the Maclure room. 
Director’s Report (see attached) 

Mr. Rokicki then presented the claims. Nathan Maudlin made the motion to accept the claims. Christine Crews seconded. Accepted.

The meeting was then adjourned. 
Director’s Report -April 20, 2023
· Sophie Kloppenburg presented “7 Lynched Men and a Fight for Unattainable Justice” on Thursday, March 16, 2023. 46 patrons were in attendance.
· Kiwanis Story time will be held on Thursday, April 27, 2023. Jean Karas will be reading Double Trouble in Walla Walla by Andrew Clements. We have 24 children registered for this event. 
· The First Brush of Spring Plein Air Paint Out held its annual classes here at the WMI on April 11 and 12. 
· Heritage Artisan Days was held last week. There were 2800 students and teachers here over the three-day event. 
· HF Refrigeration was here on Tuesday and turned on our Air Conditioner. 
· Josh Lamb and his crew were here and installed the Track Lighting. Some minor adjustments are required as well as dimmer switches that need to be installed. 
· Happe was here today and installed the wooden frame under the broken rafter. This is not a permanent fix. This will just prevent any further damage.
· The Friends of New Harmony State Park held their quarterly meeting here on Monday with 10 active members present. 
· The First Mondays Writers Group will hold a poetry reading on April 27, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. This event will feature the poetry of Linda Neal Reising, Mark Williams, Victoria Woolf Bailey, and Jessica D. Thompson 
· Kristen Lowry from the Purdue Extension office will be offering Tech-101 at the WMI. These classes are to help you learn more about your smartphones/devices. These classes will be held on May 16 and May 19. Ms. Lowry said she may change the May 16 date to May 9. We did have a test run yesterday. We had 5 patrons in attendance. 

